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Question: 

What steps has the Department taken to ensure working hours in the information technology 

Department are reasonable and do not contribute to stress and non-optimal outcomes.  

 

Answer: 

The Department of Human Services Agreement 2011-2014 provides arrangements for work 

hours, including consultation about working arrangements.  Some employees need to be 

available to be contacted outside their ordinary hours in the event of a specific business 

requirement. 

The Department’s work health and safety policies and guidelines address fatigue management 

risks.  Fatigue management was one of the topics promoted during Safe Work month in 

October 2015. 

The departmental guidance on fatigue management has been provided to all staff, including 

information technology staff. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


